Putney Historical Society Board Meeting 01/15/18 6:30PM

Present: Ruth Barton, Barbara Taylor, Maryann Toffolon, Lyssa Papazian, Tom Jamison, Betsy MacIsaac, Lindley Speers

Secretary's report: Draft minutes of the 11/27/17 annual meeting were distributed by email, Lindley corrected spelling error “Jamison”, a motion was made by Lyssa and seconded by Maryann to accept the minutes as presented.  Motion passed. 

Treasurer's report: Tom reported on finances, balance in checking account ~$5,500, savings account is $1,338, Veterans Memorial fund ~$16,000, church capital account $5,125 and church contingency fund ~$8,000. Unpaid bill for sewer and water $761.  Year to date as of 12/31/17 we show loss of $1,198, memberships are down this year at $645.  Tom will try to send out reminders for membership dues, either letter or postcard.  A motion was made by Barbara and seconded by Betsy to accept the treasurer’s report as presented.  Motion passed.  Lyssa asked for clarification on why we have both a capital and contingency account.
Old Business:

Lyssa reported that Thwing Mill property transfer is in process and Phil has thanked us because he is finally able to get on site.

In Barry’s absence, regarding 15 Kimball Hill ownership transfer to NSAP a motion was made by Lindley to adopt the following resolution:  That the corporation shall sell land and premises located at 15 Kimball Hill, Putney, Vermont to Next Stage Arts Project, Inc., for the sum of $1.00, pursuant to a lease agreement between the parties and any one of the following is hereby authorized to execute and deliver a Warranty deed and such other documents in connection with such transfer and to take such further actions as may be necessary to effectuate the sale as set forth in such lease agreement: Lindley Speers; Tom Jamison; or Barbara Taylor. 
Lyssa recommended that we table this motion.  Fletcher Proctor, a local attorney and friend has reviewed the current lease and he questions the $1.00 sale amount.  He will contact Steve Phillips to discuss the matter and Lyssa will update the board.  
Barry’s email also noted that this resolution is needed to submit the property tax exemption form to the listers that NSAP is hoping to submit by the end of January.
We also discussed an acceptable monthly rental for ½ of the office and 3rd floor storage space, Lyssa was originally planning on $200, Maria originally suggested $250, last word was that $225 would be fine and at our last board meeting we proposed $150.  Lindley and Tom feel that $225 is too much when compared to the current use NSAP has for $700.  A motion was made by Tom and seconded by Maryann to propose rent amount of $150 per month.  We would also expect some free use of building facilities subject to availability.  Motion passed.
New Business:

Lyssa reported that there is a cash flow problem this month at the General Store with quarterly taxes due by January 25.  A motion was made by Barbara and seconded by Lindley for the Putney General Store LLC to borrow up to $3,500 from Putney Historical Society at no interest for up to 6 months. Motion passed.

Lyssa also reported that we need to hire an accountant to prepare the General Store 12/31/17 tax forms.  Since Pieciak & Co are doing the 990 for PHS it makes sense to ask them to do the taxes for General Store.  A motion was made by Barbara and seconded by Tom that PHS contract with Pieciak & Co. to complete the corporate taxes for PGS LLC and PHS will pay for those services.  Motion passed.

Meeting adjorned at 7:30

Ruth mentioned there is a date error on the 2018 calendar for the months of January and February.
